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Happy April Birthday to: Joan Van Note 4/8, Robert Tayler 4/15 
ENJOY YOUR  BIRTHDAY Everyone!!!!! 

 

 
  Programs for April 
April   2nd  - Lunch at Charile Brown’s followed by Board Meeting 
April   9th – Div 2 Election of Lt Gov at Telford Inn at 6pm; no lunch meeting 
April 16th –  Charlie Hughes –Memorial Day Parade -  evening meeting 
April 23rd  - Chris Jungers from St John of God will speak 
April 30th – Heather Simmons will speak on the update of the County Master Plan 
 

 
The Terrific Kids schedule for April is as follows: 
 Thursday, April 23rd  at  8:45AM– West End School 
 Tuesday,   April 28th  at  9:00AM – Evergreen School 
 Tuesday,   April 28th    at  2:00AM – Walnut Street School 
 Thursday, April 30th   at  8:25AM – Woodbury Heights School                   
 

 
Dates to remember:  
April  9,  2015 – Div 2 Election of Lt Gov in Telford Inn  6PM social, 6:30PM dinner 
April 11, 2015  – Kiwanis One Day Service Projects with our Kiwanis family clubs at Camp Sun & Fun 
April 2015 – plant fund raiser sale; pick up date Saturday May 2nd 
June 26 -29, 2015 – Kiwanis and Circle K International Convention in Indianapolis 
 

 
The annual Farmers Night was held on March 14th at the Dream Park. Wine, cheese, hor d’oeuvres and 
coffee were served before the buffet dinner.  As usual, there were many door prizes including Wawa gift 
cards, Heritage wine and a basket donated by Cento. Kiwanis members from Gloucester-Blackwood, 
Clayton, Haddons and our club attended. 
 

 
Cindy Cipriani, a Charity Coach, Speaker for retreats, and Intensive Corporate Training spoke to our club 
on March 26th. A Clear Path is a new business for this Grief Recovery Counselor. Helping people who have 
suffered a loss in their life or a life changing incident are just two ways Cindy counsels people to gain a 
clearer picture of their current life. Cindy’s book Clear Path helps people move past the death of a loved one 
by providing daily thoughts with places for the reader to make notes. Cindy is a special person who truly is 
a positive person helping those in need. 
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Ms Pat Chiorello, VP of Atrium Health and Senior Living, made a presentation to the 
members and guests of the Greater Woodbury Kiwanis Club, on Thursday March 12, 
2015, regarding the progress of redeveloping the site of the Former Woodbury 
Country Club. Ms. Chiorelllo showed an artist rendering of what the site will look 
like, in addition to showing a group of floor plans. She also showed a short video of 
their recently opened facility in Hamilton, Mercer County, NJ. Ms Chiorello said the 
three facilities to be built on the site, as well as private homes, would be done in stages: 
the first one, a post acute care facility. It is scheduled for completion early 2016.  

 

 
It isn’t spring until you have bought your flowers for your garden and yard from the 
Kiwanis Spring Flower Sale.  Carol will be handing out order forms and vouchers 
during our April meetings.  We will be taking orders for our Third Annual Kiwanis 
Spring Flower Sale during April and our pick up date is May 2, 2015.   Michael 
William Florist & Greenhouse will be providing the flowers for our sale and he is 
located in West Deptford.  Directions to his greenhouse is south on Crown Point 

Road to NJ Motor Vehicle and make the first left (at Red Bank Inn) onto Fowler Road and the nursery is at 
the end of the road.  Our customers will be able to choose the variety and colors of the flowers they would 
like to purchase on pick up day May 2, 2015 from 9 am to 4 pm.  We will be selling flats of begonias, 
impatiens, petunias, vinca, or marigolds in a variety of colors for $13.00 per flat.  Our customers will be able 
to mix and match varieties and colors to make a flat of 32 plants if they choose. We will also be selling 4 ½ in 
potted plants including large geraniums for $2.00 each and 10” hanging baskets for $15.00 each.  Orders 
and money are due by April 30, 2015.  You will be able to purchase additional flats, 4 ½” pots, and hanging 
baskets on May 2, 2015 as well!! 
 

  
Kiwanis Club of Greater Woodbury is now accepting all major credit cards. You may use your credit card 
for payment of dues and meals at meetings. There will be a 3% charge to cover the club cost for service.  
 

 
The Easter Bunny will visit the Child Development Center (CDC) on April 1st (no joke) at 10am. We need 
members to come at 9:30am to hide eggs. The Sheriffs’ Office under the direction of Carmel Morina is 
providing our ‘Easter Bunny’. Come join us and let Kathleen know if you will be there. 
 
We will bowl with our St John of God class on April 15 and May 22 at 10am at West Brook Bowling. 
 

  
Kiwanis One Day will be held on April 11th. Four Key Clubs and Woodbury Kiwanis Club will join 
together to paint, hoe, shovel and rake at Camp Sun and Fun. We will spend 9:30am to 3pm on the 11th to 
help prepare the camp for the summer campers. We will need our Kiwanis members to help supervise and 
join in the fun. Please remember to bring a bag lunch, bottle of water, and to wear old work clothes, hat, 
and old shoes. Don’t forget suntan lotion! It will be a great day where young and old will have a meaningful 
and enjoyable time together. Jump aboard and let Connie know you’ll be on one of our crews. 
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